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MEMBERS 

HELENSBURGH - STANWELL PARK 

SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

86th ANNUAL REPORT 

The 86th Annual Report is submitted herewith for your consideration and adoption. The report 
covers activities during the Clubs 85th year, and includes financial statements for the year ended 
31 May 1993. 

Highlights of the year -

* No lives lost on Stanwell Park beach whilst Club patrols were on duty. 

* Celebration of our 85th Anniversary with a Cabaret/dinner in February 1993. 

* Hosting of the lllawarra Branch 1RB Championships, May 1993. 

* Club Meeting Room and Photograph gallery completed. 

* Entrance to Club house improved, and Club name displayed on building. 

* Continuing financial support from the local community. 

Of course, anyone who believes that Annual Reports only portray good news lives in "fairy land" 
and for every highlight, we must be prepared to accept there is also a downfall. As you read their 
reports, you will find several Club officers have highlighted problems, and these will need to be 
addressed by the incoming Committee. 

Undoubtedly, the most serious matter was a patrol default which as well as being a safety issue, 
cost the Club the honour of winning the B.H.P. Patrol Efficiency Competition, something which 
has been stri ved for for some years. 

This Annual Report concludes the last season in a decade - the ten year period from the end of our 
75th year to our 85th year. The Club has seen many changes in that time, but three of the more 
significant ones that come quickly to mind -

* Less rescues, hopefully suggesting we are patrolling better, and using modem technology 
to achieve better results. 

* More patrol members but of a younger average age. 

* The Club house completed and officially opened, after a seven year construction 
programme. 

Selecting a cover photograph for the Annual Report this year was difficult, so we opted for a 
simple "Why we are here" scene - the beach patrol area from the Radi%bservation room. 

Harley Dreghorn 
SECRETARY 
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OFFICE BEARERS & CLUB COMMITTEES 

HELENSBURGH - STANWELL PARK SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

PATRON 

CLUB MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

President 
Deputy President 
Club Captain 
Vice Club Captain 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Assistant Secretary 
Assistant Treasurer 
Boat Captain 
IRB Captain 
Vice IRB Captain 
Chief Instructor 
First Aid Officers 
Publicity Officer 
Delegates to IlIawarra Branch 
Chairperson, Junior Section 
Delegates from Junior Section 

OTHER CLUB OFFICERS 

Assistant Chief Instructor 
Craft Captain 
Radio Officer 
Competition Organiser 
Junior Group Manager 
Patrol Secretary 
Team Manager 
Team Captain 
Gear Stewards 

Legal Adviser 
Photographer 
Clubhouse Maintenance Officer 
Caretakers 
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lan Kohlhardt 

Geoff Wood 
Matt White 
Mark Thompson 
Scott Boyle 
Harley Dreghorn 
Katrina Thompson 
Peter McDonald 
Paul Potter 
Mark Wallace 
Mark Ryan 
Craig Major 
Steve McDonald 
James Powell & Jason Powell 
Chris Emmett 
Peter McDonald & Scott Boyle 
John Bedwell 
John Bedwell & Peter McDonald 

James Powell 
Luke Walsh 
Mark Ryan 
Mark Thompson 
Peter McDonald 
Melanie Hall 
Don Burke 
Luke Walsh 
Don Burke, Peter Burke, 
Rick Dzopalic, Chris Emmett 
& Mark Ryan 
John Murphy 
Luke Walsh 
Luke Walsh 
Peter Lawrence, Bryant Phillips, 
Chris Powell & Matt White 



OFFICE BEARERS & CLUB COMMITTEES 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 

FUND RAISING COMMITTEE 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 

LADIES COMMITTEE 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

President, Deputy President, Club Captain, Vice 
Club Captain, Secretary, Treasurer, Chairperson 
of Junior Section 

Paul Potter (convenor), Don Harris, Jeff Lucke, 
Steve McDonald & Bob White 

Katrina Thompson (convenor), David Anger, 
Don Burke, Peter Burke & Mick Dezius 

Harley Dreghorn (convenor), Graham Cook, 
Evan Griffiths, Peter McDonald & Paul Potter 

Liz Powell and Gail Harris 

Bob White, Carly Lawrence, Peter Lawrence & 
Matthew McDonald 

HELENSBURGH - ST ANWELL PARK SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

JUNIOR SECTION - SEAGULLS 

Chairperson 
Vice Chairperson 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Assistant Secretary 
Registration Officers 

Point Score Officers 
Swim Point Score Officer 
Carnival Point Score Officer 
Publicity Officer 
Award Certificate Officer 
Gear Officer 

John Bedwell 
Bernie Potter 
Ron McCormack 
Patricia Potter 
Debra McCormack 
Ron McCormack, Sandra McDonald & 
Patricia Potter 
Sandra Con nor & Judy Sullivan 
Lyn Bedwell 
Cathy Astill 
Debbie Overell 
Peter McDonald & Sandra McDonald 
Rod Hampson 

STANWELL PARK SEA EELS WINTER SWIMMING GROUP 

Chairperson 
Captain 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Registrar 
Timekeeper/handicapper 
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Mark Wallace 
Graham McCrae 
Peter McDonald 
Bob White 
Robert Pugh 
Bob White 



ACKNOWLEDGMENTS OUR DONORS 

A review of the Club's financial affairs 
over the past few years shows just 
how generous our donors and sponsors 
are . 

This year our total donations were 
recorded as $10281.45, a little lower 
than in the previous season. 

Our major donor was Helensburgh 
Workmens Club. Thank you to the 
Board of Directors for approving firstly a 
cash donation of $1,000.00 to assist in 
the purchase of a new Ambu-manikin 
for ARC training, and secondly . for 
allowing the Surf Club to run the Anzac 
Day Two-up Game; $420.00 was 
raised from this venture. 

To the patrons of the Workmens Club, 
thank you also for your support on 
Anzac Day. 

Life Savers Appeal Day saw another 
large contribution made by local 
residents. When an amount of 
$4,633.35 is collected in a few hours it 
shows just how generous the local 
people are. Thank you for your 
support. 

Thanks to the assistance of a number 
of patrol sponsors, our patrol members 
were able to be easily identified on the 
beach with Surf Patrol tee shirts. Our 
sponsors this season were -

Helensburgh Smash Repairs 
Helensburgh BP Service Station 
J & E Burke of Heathcote 
Engadine Music and Computer Centre 
Ron Kissell Fam ily Meats, Heathcote 
Steve Beaufils, Solicitor of Helensburgh 
Helensburgh Concrete and Pebble 
Trambridge Corporation 
Clancys of Helensburgh 
Advance Painting Services, Helensburgh 
Rubys Revival Cafe of Stanwell Park 

On behalf of the patrol members, thank 
you to the above sponsors. 

Thanks to the Metropolitan Colliery 
Mine Workers Federation for your 
donation of $1,400.00 to the Junior 
Section of the Club. It was very much 
appreciated. 
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The Club hosted a Tooheys sponsored 
carnival, with Tooheys providing a 
subsidy of $1500.00 to run the 
carnival. 

The Burglars Golf Club and Helensburgh 
Bowling and Recreation Club again 
organised a Golf Day, and for their 
efforts and assistance in fund raising, 
we extend our sincere thanks, 
especially to Boo Burke and his fellow 
golfers. 

The Natural Gas Company sponsored 
one hole at the Golf Day, providing a 
cash donation to the Surf Club. Clyde 
Engineering also supported the day and 
donated prizes. Our thanks to these 
two sponsors for support. 

The Surf Club hosted the Railways 
Combined Control Centre Social Club 
Christmas Party with almost 200 of 
their members in attendance. At the 
end of the day, a donation of $250.00 
was left with the Club, as well as a 
very large cheque for food and drinks 
consumed during the day. Thank you 
for your donation and support. 

Thank you to the Centennial Hotel, 
Helensburgh who provided further 
support to the Club this year by 
sponsoring the IRB competitive team 
with Club jackets at a subsidised cost. 

To Jim Ryan, thank you for your 
support with beer deliveries. 

To B.H.P. Steel, thank you for again 
supporting the lIIawarra Branch Patrol 
Efficiency Competition, from which the 
Club received a number of pairs of 
patrol shorts. 

To Rubys Revival Cafe, thank you for 
having a donation box in your store for 
our Club. 

To Dick Pavet, thank you for your 
donation of various games for the 
Junior Group members. 

To members attending the Old Boys Re­
union, thanks for your donations which 
will be used to keep our first aid room 
well stocked and in a first class 
condition. 



ACKNOWLEDGMENTS - OUR DONORS 

The Australian Government provided a 
cash grant of $175.00 towards IRB 
operational costs. Thank you to the 
Australian Government. 

Thank you to the many Club members 
who made personal donations during 
the year. These include Paul Dunford, 
Sid Sampson, Greg Doherty and Ron 
Griffiths. 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Firstly, my congratulations to all the 
members who fulfilled their patrol 
obligations with 100% attendance. 
Ensuring that no lives were lost at 
Stanwell Park beach during rostered 
patrol hours, helped make our 85th 
Anniversary Year highly successful. 

To Mark Thompson, congratulations on 
a great inaugural year as Club Captain. 

The Club was well represented at the 
carnivals and did exceptionally well at 
the Branch Championships, picking up 
three Gold Medals, one of which 
Graham Murdoch won in the Open 
Beach Sprint - our very first in this 
event. Well done Graham. 

CLUB OBJECTIVES 

To the Sea Eels, thank you for the 
donation of $200.00 which has been 
put towards the purchase of a video 
player. 

To the many others who have helped 
the Surf Club financially and in kind this 
year, the Surf Club extends its sincere 
thanks. 

To all the competitors, thank you for 
showing the Club colours in true spirit. 
Many thanks to our Ladies auxiliary for 
all your help in making our carnivals and 
Club functions run smoothly. 

In closing, I would like to take this 
opportunity in thanking my fellow 
Executive members for their time and 
effort in making it a great season. 

Finally to Harley Dreghorn, speaking on 
behalf of the Club, congratulations and 
thank you for your dedication and 
service in your 14 years as Club 
Secretary. 

Geoff Wood, 
PRESIDENT 

* To provide a community service in protecting the public at Stanwell Park beach. 

* 

* 

* 

To provide training facilities for members and new members in life saving 
techniques. 

To foster competition among members. 

To provide social activities for members. 
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TEN YEARS OF MAJOR DONORS 

1990 
St George Masonic 
Club donated an 
IRB motor, whilst 
a Club member Ted 
Bagguley donated 
a rescue board. 
St George Masonic 
Club Director 
Bill Millwood, 
member Ted Bagguley, 
Club President 
Don Harris and 
St George Masonic 
Club Director 
Eddie Starr 
at the presentation. 
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1984 
Helensburgh Lions 

Club donated 
an IRB motor. 

Members of the Club's 
fund raising Social 

Committee with 
Lions Club President 

Mark Chaplin and 
Steve Montgomery 

of the Videobug 

1989 
The Centennial Hotel 

Helensburgh, donated 
patrol screens and 

continues to sponsor 
IRB competition 

Club President 
Don Harris with 

Centennial Hotel 
publican Bernie Ryan 



TEN YEARS OF MAJOR DONORS 

1989 
Helensburgh Workmens 
Club donated an IRB 
and an Ambu-manikin 
for training. 
HWC President 
Frank Krinks 
congratulates 
Club President 
Don Harris. 

1991 
David Brown Gear 
Industries Ltd of 
Bulli, donated two 
IRB motors. 
Managing Director 
Ron Griffiths is 
presented with 
a plaque by 
Club President 
Geoff Wood 
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1988 
A & J Hanna Plumbing 

of Helensburgh donated 
an IRB. 

Jan Hanna christens 
the craft 



LIFE SAVING & PATROLS 

CLUB.CAPTAINS REPORT 

Another season has come to an end 
and I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank all of our members on their 
efforts in patrolling the beach, a job 
well done. 

This season saw 49 active members 
gain 100% patrol attendance. To these 
members a top effort. Next season I 
would like to see a few more gain this 
award. 

Congratulations to Simon Harris on 
winning the Patrol Member of the Year. 
Simon put in many hours on the beach, 
showing he is a very dedicated patrol 
member. 

Congratulations also to Patrol 8 on 
winning the Patrol Competition. 

Sunday morning point scores this 
season saw a big roll up each Sunday 
with some hard fought races. 
Congratulations to those members who 
gained places in the point score and 
Club championships. 

In closing, I would like to thank Scott 
Boyle for his assistance in running 
patrols, Melanie Hall for organising 
patrol paper work and Don Burke for his 
assistance on Club championship day. 
Thanks also to the Committee of the 
Club for on-going support. 

Mark Thompson 
CLUB CAPTAIN 

PATROL STATISTICS RESCUE EQUIPMENT 

11 patrols average 8 members in each Two IRBs 

97 active members at end of season Three IRB motors 

21 cadets at end of season Six rescue boards 

85 proficient members at end of season Three surf reels 

32 average hours per patrol member Five rescue tubes 

49 members attended 100% patrols Two oxy vivas 

11 Saturdays patrolled 10.00am to 2.00pm. Three UHF radios 

38 Sundays and public holidays First aid equipment 
patrolled from 9.00am to 5.00pm, 
or from 9.30am to 5.30pm (daylight saving) Approximate value $25,000.00 

RESCUES, FIRST AID ETC EQUIPMENT DISPOSED OF 

* 

* 

* 

* 

10 rescues 

16 cases of stings, etc 

14 other cases of first aid 

1 25 people requested to swim within 
the flags as a preventative measure 
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Two IRB motors, since replaced with 
new motors. 



LIFE SAVING & PATROLS 

GEAR INSPECTION 

Club equipment was presented for 
inspection by IIlawarra Branch officers 
prior to the commencement of the 
season. 

Branch officers again complimented the 
Club on having well maintained and 
presented equipment. 

Special thanks to the members who 
worked to bring the equipment to good 
condition. 

PATROL DEFAULT 

On Saturday 9 January 1993, only two 
proficient members were on patrol, 
instead of the minimum of three. As a 
result the Club Executive was required 
to meet with the lIIawarra Branch Board 
of Life Saving Control Executive to 
show cause why the Club should not be 
suspended from competition. At the 
conclusion of the hearing, the Club was 
"fined " 100 points in the BHP Patrol 
Efficiency Competition. 

This was a very disheartening result, 
which cost the Club dearly in prestige 
as the ' top ' Club in the Branch, as well 
as considerable dollars in prize money. 

The members concerned were suitably 
spoken to by the Club Captain regarding 
their failure to attend for patrols. 

CLUB PATROL COMPETITION 

The Club Patrol Competition this season 
was based on attendance for patrols, 
the number of members of a patrol 
proficient, and completion of log books. 

BRANCH PATROL COMPETITION 

Despite a general improvement in 
performance over the last few years, to 
achieve 2nd placing in 1991/92, the 
Club was placed 4th this season will a 
loss of points. A patrol default (see 
above) when only two members were 
signed on for patrol resulted in a 
deduction of 100 points, which 
effectively cost the Club 1 st placing. 
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IRB CAPTAINS REPORT 

The past season has had its ups and 
downs. On the patrol side, it was a 
quiet time with no major rescues or 
disasters. I was pleased to see an 
increased involvement by members 
taking care of the IRB and motors. 

I must make mention that I am 
disappointed that not one member 
attempted to gain the IRB Drivers 
Certificate this season considering the 
number of active members within the 
Club. This Club needs as many drivers 
as possible, once members have gained 
their MSB licence, it only takes abouf 
six to eight weeks training. 

On the other side, the Club has had a 
very good competitive season with 
seven medals gained at the Branch 
titles and a very good 7th placing at the 
State titles in the Tube Rescue event. 

The State titles was a story in itself -
15 m inutes before the first event we 
were down to one motor. So to get to 
the final was a fitting reward to all of 
the team members. 

I would like to thank everyone for their 
assistance during the season, and 
would like to make a note of special 
thanks to the Centennial Hotel 
Helensburgh for their assistance in the 
purchase of competition jackets for the 
team members. 

Mark Ryan 
IRB CAPTAIN 



INSTRUCTION & AWARDS 

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT 

This concludes another successful 
season with 38 awards being obtained 
by new and old Club members, a very 
good effort. 

The season started favourably with a 
meeting of members interested in 
obtaining life saving awards. This 
meeting resulted in a number of squads 
being formed for both Surf Life Saving 
Certificates and Bronze Medallions. All 
that was lacking was the necessary 
number of willing instructors. 

Thanks to the consistent efforts of Jeff 
Lucke, Don Harris, Peter McDonald, 
Mark Thompson, Steven Connor, Bill 
Haran, Peter Tumer, Hector Thompson 
and James Powell, the candidates were 
more than competently instructed in all 
facets of surf life saving. 

Dave Winner in his role of District 
Supervisor played a significant part in 
helping members gain their awards. 
Dave witnessed swim tests, conducted 
Part A of the exam, provided direction 
where needed and encouragement to 
struggling members and ran very 
efficient exams. 

This season 64 Club members 
successfully completed the annual 
proficiency test in what could be 
described as less than ideal conditions. 
Other members subsequently became 
proficient during the season. Despite 
constant emphasis on the importance 
of being proficient many members are 
failing to take the test which is now the 
standard for all life savers wishing to 
patrol. Next- season should see a 
change in this attitude with more pre­
test training. 

Proficiency was also due for ARC 
holders with 12 being retrained and 
tested in Air-bag techniques and patient 
care and assessment. With thanks to 
Bobo and Jeff for their assistance, four 
ARC awards have been gained. This is 
an important award which is a must for 
all patrolling life savers to obtain. 

Thanks to everyone who contributed to 
tra ining and instruction during the 
season. 

Steven McDonald 
CHIEF INSTRUCTOR 

SURF LIFE SAVING CERTIFICATE 
Nathan Beckman 
Jason Brown 
Kelly Dalgleish 
Warren Gilmore 

Kane Goodall 
Alexand MacLeanan 
James Potter 
Geraldine Scott 

Tracey Sullivan 
Andrew Taylor 
Sarah Wiedersehn 

BRONZE MEDALLION 
Renee Alien 
Pat Capaan 
Jason Dalgleish 
Steve Davis 
Kylie Dening 
Simon Doherty 
Marc Englaro 

Jenny Froud 
Joanne Haran 
Samara Lampard 
Carly Lawrence 
Joel Lumsden 
Kane Lumsden 
Graham Murdoch 

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION CERTIFICATE 
Christine McDonald Luke Potter 
Matthew McDonald 

TRAINING OFFICERS CERTIFICATE 
Hector Thompson 

FIRST AID CERTIFICATE 
Matthew McDonald Luke Walsh 
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Rhiannon Powell 
Mathew Pugh 
Angela Rose 
Nicole Toby 
Lisa Tumer 
Adam West 

Matt White 



CLUB COMPETITION 

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Surf Championships Senior Steven McDonald 
Junior Matthew McDonald 
Cadet Jason Dalgleish 
Veteran Rick Dzopalic 

Iron Man Championships Senior Luke Walsh 
Junior Matthew McDonald 
Cadet Jason Dalgleish 

Belt Championships Senior Jason Powell 
Junior Matthew McDonald 

Craft Championships Senior Simon Harris 
Junior Matthew McDonald 
Cadet Jason Dalgleish 
Veteran Peter Lawrence 
Ladies Melanie Hall 
Junior Ladies Christine McDonald 
Cadet Ladies Carly Lawrence 

Board Rescue Championships Senior Scott Boyle and 
Steven McDonald 

Junior K ylie Connor and 
Matthew McDonald 

Veteran Peter Lawrence and 
Peter McDonald 

Beach Championships Senior Don Burke 
Junior Luke Potter 
Cadet Jason Dalgleish 
Veteran Mark Thompson 
Ladies Melanie Hall 
Junior Ladies Christine McDonald 
Cadet Ladies Carly Lawrence 
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CLUB COMPETITION 

SUNDAY MORNING POINT SCORES 

Surf Point Score Senior 1 st * Steven McDonald and 
Jason Powell 

3rd Luke Walsh 

Junior 1st Matthew McDonald 
2nd Christine McDonald 
3rd Kane Lumsden 

Cadet 1st Jason Dalgleish 
2nd Carly Lawrence 
3rd Usa Turner 

Veteran 1 st Peter Turner 
2nd Rick Dzopalic 
3rd Steve Connor 

Board Point Score Senior 1 st Luke Walsh 
2nd Steven McDonald 
3rd Scott Boyle 

Junior 1st Matthew McDonald 
2nd Luke Potter 
3rd Kane Lumsden 

Cadet 1 st Jason Dalgleish 
2nd Joel Lumsden 
3rd Jason Brown 

Veteran 1 st Peter Lawrence 
2nd Peter McDonald 
3rd Bill Haran 

Ladies 1 st Anne-Maree Froud 
2nd Melanie Hall 

Jnr Ladies 1 st Christine McDonald 
2nd Jenny Froud 
3rd Louise McCarthy 

Cadet Ladies 1 st Carly Lawrence 
2nd Bridget Murphy 
3rd Kelly Dalgleish 
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CLUB COMPETITION 

Beach Point Score Senior 1 st Don Burke 

* 

2nd Simon Harris 
3rd * Luke Walsh and 

Steven McDonald 

Junior 1st Matthew McDonald 
2nd Luke Potter 
3rd Lee Proudfoot 

Cadet 1st Jason Dalgleish 
2nd Joel Lumsden 
3rd Andrew Taylor 

Veteran 1st Mark Thompson 
2nd Peter Lawrence 
3rd Steve Con nor 

Ladies 1st Melanie Hall 
2nd Anne-Maree Froud 
3rd Inez Cootee 

Jnr Ladies 1 st Christine McDonald 
2nd Louise McCarthy 
3rd Kylie Dening 

Cadet Ladies 1 st Carly Lawrence 
2nd Kylie Con nor 
3rd Bridget Murphy 

Indicates equal placing 

Lee Proudfoot. Matthew McDonald. Luke Potter and Simon Harris 
lIIawarra Branch U/18 Beach Relay Champions. 1993 
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INTER-CLUB COMPETITION 

TEAM MANAGERS REPORT 

This season saw a vast improvement in 
the number of members taking part in 
inter-Club competition. 

It was great to see the number of red, 
white and blue caps gracing the 
carnival arena. 

Throughout the season, the competitors 
and officials ran fund raising events, 
one being a rugby league grand final 
day and the other a Christmas BBO for 
an S.R.A. social club. Money raised 
was used towards Club jackets for the 
Australian Championships for 
competitors and officials who had 
participated at carnivals on a regular 
basis. 

Congratulations to Simon Harris who 
was rewarded for his hard training by 
being selected in the Under 18 lIIawarra 
Branch Team. 

Graham Murdoch made Club history by 
being the first Helensburgh-Stanwell 
Park competitor to win the IlIawarra 
Open Beach Sprint. 

In the board riding area, Karl Herrmann 
proved to be a fierce competitor, going 
on to win the Under 18 Branch Board 
Riding Event. 

At State level a team of approximately 
20 members flew the flag for the Club 
with some notable achievements. 

Simon Harris showed he had a big 
future in flags by gaining 5th place in 
the Under 18 Beach Flags. Christine 
McDonald without hardly any training 
and a lot of natural ability gained 6th 
position in the Under 18 Worn ens Flags; 
with a bit more training, she should be 
within medal contention next year. 

The Club sent a touring team to the 
Australian Championships in Kurrawa, 
Old, where our best competitor was 
Graham Murdoch who reached the 
quarter finals in the Open Beach Sprint. 
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Our IRB team had a big season by 
coming 3rd in the overall pointscore in 
front of a home crowd at the Branch 
titles. At State level the "B" grade 
tube rescue team consisting of Craig 
Major, Luke Walsh and Carly Lawrence 
made it through to the final to end up 
placed 7th. 

Finally a big thank you must go to Peter 
McDonald who spent hours doing 
carnival entry forms, Matt White for 
coordinating the fund raising and last of 
all the supporters of our fine Club. 

Don Burke 
TEAM MANAGER 

Graham Murdoch, lIIawarra Branch 
Open Beach Sprint Champion 1993 



INTER-CLUB COMPETITION 

RESULTS OF MAJOR CARNIVALS 

ILLAWARRA BRANCH CHAMPIONSHIPS - CORRIMAL 

Steven McDonald 

Karl Herrmann 

Graham Murdoch 

Simon Harris. Matthew McDonald 
Luke Potter & Lee Proudfoot 

Inez Cootee 

Melanie Hall 

Simon Harris 

Christine McDonald 

Don Burke. Steve Davis. 
Graham Murdoch & Mark Warncken 

Greg Gaffney. Don Harris. 
Steve McDonald. James Powell 
& Jason Powell 

Anne-Maree Froud 

Carly Lawrence 

Matthew McDonald 

March Past team 

STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS - MOLLYMOOK 

Simon Harris 

Christine McDonald 

1 st 

1st 

1 st 

1 st 

2nd 

2nd 

2nd 

2nd 

3rd 

3rd 

2nd 

2nd 

3rd 

3rd 

3rd 

3rd 

5th 

6th 
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Champion Life Saver 

Under 18 Surf Board Riding 

Open Beach Sprint 

Under 18 Beach Relay 

Open Womens Beach Flags 

Open Womens Beach Sprint 

Under 18 Beach Flags 

Under 18 Womens Beach 
Sprint 
Under 18 Womens Beach 
Flags 
Open Womens Beach Sprint 

Open Beach Relay 

Open 5-Man R&R 

Open Womens Surf 

Under 16 Womens Beach 
Sprint 

Under 18 Beach Sprint 

March Past 

Under 18 Beach Flags 

Under 18 Womens Beach 
Flags 



INTER-CLUB COMPETITION 

ILLAWARRA BRANCH IRB CHAMPIONSHIPS - STANWELL PARK 

Mark Ryan, Mark Wallace & 2nd A Assembly 
Christine McDonald 

Mark Thompson, Mark Ryan, 2nd A Mass Rescue 
Carly Lawrence, Matthew McDonald 
& Christine McDonald 

Mark Wallace, Matthew McDonald 2nd A Rescue Tube 
& Joel Lumsden 

Craig Major, Luke Walsh 3rd B Rescue Tube 
& David Connery 

Craig Major, Andrew Bedwell 3rd B Mass Rescue 
Carly Lawrence, Matthew McDonald 
& Christine McDonald 

Mark Wallace, Craig Major, 3rd A Team Rescue 
Matthew McDonald, Andrew Bedwell 
& Wayne Dreghorn 

Mark Thompson, Mark Ryan, 3rd B Team Rescue 
Luke Walsh, Matt White & 
Joel Lumsden 

IRB Team, lIIawarra Branch Championships, Stanwell Park 1993 
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CLUB AWARDS 

PATROL COMPETITION Winning Patrol - Patrol No. 8 - Captain Mark Thompson, 
Vice Captain Luke Walsh, Mark McCarthy, Greg McCarthy, Peta 
Lawrence, Jason Dalgleish, Kylie Dening, Natalie Duffy, Christy 
Turner, Kelly Dalgleish, Tracey Sullivan and Sarah Wiedersehn. 

100% PATROL ATTENDANCE AWARD WINNERS 

John Bedwell 
Nathan Bedwell 
Scott Boyle 
Don Burke 
Karen Burke 
Peter Burke 
Adam Christie 
K ylie Con nor 
Steve Con nor 
Inez Cootee 
Jason Dalgleish 
Michael Dening 
Grant Dezius 
Wayne Dreghorn 
Natalie Duffy 
Rick Dzopalic 

Leah Fairbairn 
Mark Fitzgerald 
Anne-Maree Froud 
Greg Gaffney 
Melanie Hall 
Simon Harris 
Greg Johansen 
Carly Lawrence 
Peta Lawrence 
Peter Lawrence 
Jeff Lucke 
Louise McCarthy 
Mark McCarthy 
Christine McDonald 
Matthew McDonald 
Peter McDonald 

PATROL SERVICE AWARD - 15 YEARS 

PATROL MEMBER OF THE YEAR 

CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR 

CAR TRIAL WINNERS 

WHINGERS AWARD 

M.U.L.L. AWARD 

NOMINEES FOR ILLAWARRA BRANCH AWARDS 

Steven McDonald 
Graham Murdoch 
Bridget Murphy 
Samantha Newell 
Dave O'Grady 
Luke Potter 
Sharon Potter 
James Powell 
Clint Rasmussen 
Darren Saunders 
Steve Shorten 
Mark Thompson 
Lisa Turner 
Peter Turner 
Mark Wallace 
Luke Walsh 
Matt White 

David O'Grady 

Simon Harris 

Steven Connor 

Don Burke & Melanie Hall 

Harley Dreghorn 

Simon Harris 

Patrol Member of the Year, Simon Harris, Club Member of the Year Steven 
Connor, and Peter McDonald, last seasons Club Member of the Year were 
nominated for consideration as lIIawarra Life Saver of the Year. In the Junior 
Section, James Potter was nominated for consideration as IlIawarra Junior Life 
Saver of the Year. 

Peter McDonald was selected in the final six in this prestigious competition. 

VALE 
During the year, Cec Jardine, Phil Anger, Keith Mills and Hal Williamson passed on. 
There may have been others of which the Surf Club is not aware. 

To the families of our past members, we extend our sincere condolences. 
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Club members 
win prestigious 
awards. 

Jeff Lucke 
lIIawarra 
Life Saver 
of the Year 1990 

Simon Doherty 
lIIawarra Junior 
Life Saver 
of the Year 1991 

and Steven McDonald 
lIIawarra 
Life Saver 
of the Year 1991 

Junior Section 
Team for the 
State Championships 

Robert Pugh 
at the South Coast 
Winter Swimming 
Championships 

THE WINNING SMILE 
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ADMINISTRATION 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
Again meetings have been poorly 
attended, despite efforts to convene 
them on days to suit the majority of 
Committee members. Several meetings 
were cancelled because of lack of a 
quorum, with business being dealt with 
by the Club Executive. 

As mentioned in the previous Annual 
Report, an 85th Anniversary Committee 
was formed under the chairmanship of 
Bobo White to plan and run special 
functions during the 85th year. The 
Committee took over planning for the 
Cabaret/dinner, the end result being an 
attendance of 260 members and friends 
at this gala event. 

ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS 
Advance nominations were again called 
for positions on the Club Management 
Committee. During the year, there 
were no resignations or changes to 
office bearers. 

INCORPORATION 
Although formal application was made 
for incorporation of the Club 
immediately prior to the end of the 
1991/92 season, the application was 
not progressed when it became obvious 
that Committee meetings were unlikely 
to be held regularly in accordance with 
the Club Rules. This is now an urgent 
issue that must be addressed by the 
incoming Committee. 

CLUB RULES 
No changes were made or sought to 
the Rules, Regulations and By-laws 
during the season. 

At this time, the Club Rules are 
available for perusal by members on 
request. In accordance with an earlier 
Minute recorded at a Committee 
meeting, it is necessary that the Rules 
be exhibited within the Club house 
where members can peruse them. 

TRAINEE OFFICERS 
This project was not progressed during 
the season; it ideally requires the 
services of a member of the Club 
Executive to set up and run. 
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THE PARK BENCH 
The monthly Club newsletter has 
continued, although only seven issues 
were printed during the year. 
Circulation has been extended to 
include the families of the Junior 
Section. 

PUBLICITY & COMMUNITY RELATIONS 
As an organisation which seeks and 
obtains a great deal of financial support 
from the local community, it is 
imperative that every possible effort be 
made to promote the Club. 

For the first time this season, the 
opportunity was taken to distribute a 
Report to the Community, an abridged 
two page version of our Annual Report. 
From feedback received, many local 
residents were pleased to receive the 
report which gave them a better 
understanding of the Surf Club as a 
community organisation and not only a 
sporting body. 

CLUBHOUSE 
The Club building as reported in 
previous Reports, has now reached the 
stage where some tender-loving-care is 
necessary to bring the inside back up to 
a high standard. 

Considerable work is required to the 
downstairs area, in the showers and 
amenities, whilst the main hall, kitchen 
and amenities require many odd jobs to 
be completed. 

The 1 st floor has been turned into a 
rneeting room and photo gallery 
showing many years of history in one 
room. Thanks to Peter McDonald for 
his printing and photo framing skills, 
and Lorna Dreghorn for her curtain 
making skills, these valuable 
photographs are now well protected. 

CLUB TRADING 
Similar to previous years, a separate 
account has been operated for the 
Club's trading activities, principally for 
the sale of soft drinks and other 
refreshments to members. At the end 
of the year, a cash surplus of 
$9,000.00 was transferred to the 
Club's general account. 



ADMINISTRATION 

FINANCE & FUND RAISING 
The Finance Committee was again 
active in controlling the Club's finances. 
Our main source of income continued to 
be donations and sponsorship, 
supplemented by the Club's trading 
activities. Fortnightly raffles were 
introduced during the summer period, 
and were well supported by Club 
members. 

At the start of the year, the Finance 
Committee considered a number of 
requests for funds from various Club 
officers. With some discretion, most of 
the requests were endorsed and 
subsequently approved by the 
Management Committee. ' Additional 
competitive equipment has been 
acquired, the Club's name placed on 
the building, and the front entrance to 
the Club house improved. . 

Over the year however, there was a fall 
in end-of-year bank balances from 
around the $20,700.00 mark to 
$15,000.00. 

DISCIPLINARY MATTERS 
The Club Executive was asked to 
appear before the Branch Board of Life 
Saving Control to answer a complaint 
that there were insufficient patrol 
members on duty on 9 January 1993. 
For this the Club was "fined" 100 
points in the IlIawarra Branch B.H.P. 
Patrol Efficiency Competition. 

The Club Captain formally warned the 
members of the offending patrol of their 
obligations whilst one member who had 
missed that patrol and an earlier patrol 
to attend carnivals, was required to 
undertake a number of penalty patrols. 

The Club Captain also directed other 
members to undertake additional patrols 
when they neglected to attend rostered 
patrols whilst attending carnivals. 

Following the Australian 
Championships, the Executive 
Committee investigated a series of 
complaints about the behaviour of a 
number of members whilst part of the 
Club touring team. One member was 
formally warned, and other members 
spoken to regarding behaviour expected 
of them on future occasions. 
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ILLAWARRA BRANCH INVOLVEMENT 
The Club was affiliated with Surf Life 
Saving - Australia, through IlIawarra 
Branch . 

Jeff Lucke was elected Deputy Branch 
Superintendent, and a member of the 
Life Saver of the Year, Meritorious 
Awards, and Life Membership 
Committees. 

Don Harris was elected as Patrol 
Director, and was also a member of the 
Finance and Judiciary Committees. 

Evan Griffiths was again elected as 
State B.J.A. Superintendent. 

Harley Dreghorn and Peter McDonald 
took on positions as Branch 
coordinators of the N.S.W. State 
Development Plan. Their role is to 
gather information from members on 
how they see Surf Life Saving - New 
South Wales developing over the next 
five to ten years. 

APPRECIATION 
This has been my final year as Club 
Secretary, something which I have 
enjoyed doing because of the support 
and friendship shown by others. 

I would like to thank everyone involved, 
but space does not permit. I 
particularly appreciated the help of the 
Executive Committee this season, and 
in case no one else mentions it, I 
believe Mark and Katrina Thompson 
deserve a special commendation for the 
combined effort they have put into the 
Club over the past two years. 

Peter McDonald also deserves a special 
thank you for his personal assistance to 
me in many ways. As well as being 
Assistant Secretary, Branch Delegate 
and Junior Group Manager, Peter was 
the unofficial reporter for The Park 
Bench. I am sure there were arguments 
between Peter and his wife Sandra as 
to who held the unthankful job of being 
Chief Janitor of the Club house, and 
who was the assistant. Well done 
Pete, and thanks Sandra. 

Harley Dreghorn 
SECRETARY 



JUNIOR 

The Junior Group now in its third year 
is becoming stronger and stronger in 
numbers. This was quite noticeable at 
our annual Patrol Dinner when the 
majority of the younger members turned 
up in force. What is also noticeable, is 
the acceptance by the Senior Club of 
this important group and the way in 
which the Committee when organising 
functions and events, now cater for this 
age group. A good example of this was 
the 85th Anniversary Dinner. 

Emphasis this season was to encourage 
more participation in competition at 
Club and Branch level. Although 
numbers did increase in the Club point 
score, local carnivals did not cater for 
our members. 

The mid-week training on malibu boards 
proved very successful and a lot of 
confidence was gained from this 
training, the results will be more 
noticeable in the future. From the 
interest shown by our Junior Members 
a new malibu board was purchased for 
competition. 

To commence the season, a sports 
evening was organised between the 
Junior and more senior members of the 
Club. The idea was to introduce 
members to each other in a relaxed 
atmosphere. This proved successful for 
both age groups and we thank the 
senior members for their attendance. 

The Junior Members assisted on the 
annual Appeal Day and supported all 
other fund raising and Club activities. 
A bus trip to Jamberoo Recreation Park 
was once again well supported and a 
night at Canterbury Ice Skating Rink 
proved most enjoyable. 
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GROUP 

Open House on Friday nights fell a bit 
flat this season, mainly for two 
reasons, the first being the 
unavailability of an adult to supervise 
and secondly the inconsistency of the 
publication of The Park Bench to notify 
members of our activities. The Friday 
nights when activities were held, the 
teenagers did have an enjoyable time. 

It is important to note that in the Club's 
request for donations from the 
Helensburgh Workmens Club this 
season, the theme of youth within our 
Club was put forward in a very 
professional and well documented 
manner. Although the donation from 
the Workmens Club was not 
substantial, possibly because it is hard 
to sell youth to a licensed Club of any 
nature, it is fitting to know that Junior 
Members are supported and recognised 
by our Surf Club. 

Outside of organised activities it is 
pleasing to note that the teenagers do 
have the Surf Club to come to, and 
whether they are just lying on the 
beach, talking or surfing the friendship 
among them is very strong and it is a 
pleasure to be associated with them. 

Club member Dick Pavet made a 
donation to the Junior Group and 
various games were purchased, also the 
Junior Activities Committee Seagulls 
donated games for use by our 
members. 

In conclusion I would like to thank and 
congratulate all Junior Group members 
for their contribution to the Surf Club. 
Special mention must be made of 
Sandra McDonald for her support and 
contribution. Finally our last thank you 
to the senior members and Committee 
for their on-going support. 

Peter McDonald 
JUNIOR GROUP MANAGER 



GENERAL ACTIVITIES 

Club members arranged a Surf Club 
display at the Holy Cross School fete 
prior to the commencement of the 
season. Thanks to the efforts of Geoff 
Wood, Mark Thompson, Mark Ryan and 
Mark Wall ace, this was a successful 
day. 

The initiatives of the Club in forming a 
Junior Group to encourage higher 
membership retention of the Under 21 
age group was written up in the NSW 
State B.J.A. Carnival programme. 

Club member Luke Walsh was 
nominated to attend the 1993 Youth 
Development Camp and returned with a 
report full of many good ideas. 

The Helensburgh Workmens Club golf 
club became involved with the Surf 
Club in running a memorial carnival for 
Phil Anger. 

The 1992 Surf Club Re-union was held 
in the Club house, with lan Kohlhardt as 
M.C. Speakers were GiI Grant, Jim 
Thorn and Mark Wallace. Frank 
O'Grady, probably our oldest member at 
92 years attended. 

A social day was held in conjunction 
with the Sydney Rugby League Grand 
Final, and a Christmas Party on 
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December. A major carnival was held 
on November, 1992. 

The Annual Patrol Dinner was again a 
sit-down affair catered by members of 
the Ladies Committee, followed by 
hours of fun as Club members showed 
what great singers they were in front of 
the Karoake machine. 

The Sea Eels continued to run special 
dinners and Club members supported 
these functions. The Junior Section 
arranged a family disco and also a 
Walk-a-thon with proceeds from both 
going to the family of the late Mark 
Orrock. 

The Club and our neighbouring club 
Coal Cliff were well represented at the 
IlIawarra Branch Presentation Night, and 
received several accolades for turning 
up in force and · being so supportive of 
our members. 

Club members attended the 
Helensburgh Anzac Day Dawn Service 
for the first time as a Club group. Later 
in the day, Club members ran the Two­
up Game at the Workmens Club. 

Other activities this season have 
included the Annual Car Rally, and 
participation in most events organised 
by the Junior Section and Sea Eels. 

Patrol Dinner 1993 

Don & Scott do their 
best at Karaoke 



JUNIOR SECTION 

THE VALUE OF COMPETITION HIGHLIGHTS OF THE SEASON 

There has been continual debate for as 
long as I can remember, over the 
benefit or harm as a result of 
competition in physical activities 
involving children. Having come from a 
large family of sport fanatics and having 
five children of my own involved in 
sport at various levels, I am certain that 
there is great value to be gained from 
participation in competition. 

The value and benefit that the child 
gets depends on -

* 
* 

* 
* 

how the competition is run. 
realistic expectations by the child 

and their parents. 
appropriate rewards for competing. 
an understanding of the worth of 

the activity. 

Coming first can be a worthy aim for 
some children. Some children may 
never come first whilst in the younger 
age groups but they can improve their 
position and performance by being 
regular and persistent. The value in 
terms of physical exercise and stamina 
is often greater to the lower place­
getters. 

What should be remembered at all 
times is that -

"Competition paces us towards 
Excellence" 

This is not just for the champions, but 
for every competitor. All activities have 
been designed to improve our 
knowledge and ability to cope with 
having fun and exercise on the beach 
and in the water as well as being of 
assistance to those who may need our 
help. 
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* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

Parent involvement on the beach, in 
the canteen, and at the State 
Carnival. 

A closer link with the senior section 
of the Club. 

The Canteen making a substantial 
profit. 

Patricia McCarthy making the State 
Team and doing so exceptionally 
well for New South Wales in 
Tasmania. 

22 medals won at the Branch 
Titles. 

1 0 medals won at the State 
Championships. 

In our Club activities -

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

101 Junior members and 35 Sea 
Babies registered. 

there were 35 new memberships 

88 Juniors successfully passed 
National awards 

8 Under 14s gained their Surf Life 
Saving Certificate 

72 Juniors gained their "SO badge 

34 Juniors qualified for "Water" at 
carnivals 

41 Juniors attended carnivals with 
18 having 100% attendance 

28 Juniors had 100% attendance 
at pointscore. 



JUNIOR SECTION 

WINNERS OF CLUB POINT SCORES 

AGE/EVENT BOYS G.lRLS 

U/8 Years Beach 1 st Benjamin Wood Nicole Decker 
2nd Luke McCarthy Usa Thomas 
3rd Damian Beaufils Brooke Robberds 

U/9 Years Beach 1 st Paul Bedwell Melissa Potter 
2nd Joel Overell. Sussie Harris 
3rd Michael Astill Amanda Morahan 

U/10 Years Beach 1 st Luke Decker Alicia McCormack 
2nd Daniel Thompson Erin Fardy 
3rd Paul Astill Carly Robberds 

U/11 Years Beach 1 st Andrew Astill Rochelle Gilmore 
2nd Joshua Overell Siobhan West 
3rd Dean Ashley Lauren Con nor 

U/12 Years Beach 1 st Greg Harris Patricia McCarthy 
2nd Matthew Potter Nicole Osburne 
3rd Benjamin Haran Gwynneth Powell . 

U/13 Years Beach 1 st Aaron West Melissa Bedwell 
2nd Shane O'Brien Nicole Skene 
3rd Chantel Thomas 

U/14 Years Beach 1 st Nathan Beckman Alexand MacLeanan 
2nd James Potter Geraldine Scott 
3rd Warren Gilmore Tracey Sullivan 

U/8 Years Water 1st * Damian Beaufils & Nicole Decker 
Benjamin Wood 

2nd * Craig Chisnall & Usa Thomas 
Christopher Ryder 

3rd * Luke McCarthy & Michelle Ryder 
Sean Ryan 

U/9 Years Water 1 st Paul Bedwell Amanda Morahan 
2nd Joel Overell Angela Sullivan 
3rd Richard Bell Melissa Lane 

U/10 Years Water 1 st Joshua Smith Alicia McCormack 
2nd * Patrick Sergeant & Erin Fardy 

Mark Thomas 
3rd Laura Fardy 

U/11 Years Water 1 st Adam Hampson Rochelle Gilmore 
2nd Simon Griffiths Lauren Con nor 
3rd * Mark Chisnall & Siobhan West 

Joshua Overell 

U/12 Years Water 1 st David Gilmore Patricia McCarthy 
2nd Tim Lloyd Nicole Osburne 
3rd * Sean O'Halloran & Gwynneth Powell 

Matthew Potter 
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JUNIOR SECTION 

WINNERS OF CLUB POINT SCORES 

AGE/EVENT 

U/13 Years Water 

U/14 Years Water 

1 st 
2nd 
3rd 

1 st 
2nd 
3rd 

BOYS 

Shane O'Brien 
Aaron West 

Warren Gilmore 
James Potter 

GIRLS 

Melissa Bedwell 
Catherine Sergeant 
Chantel Thomas 

Kelly Oalgleish 
Tracey Sullivan 
Alexand MacLeanan 

* Indicates equal placing 

MAJOR AWARD WINNERS 

Seagull of the Year 

Seagall of the Year 

Endeavour Trophy, Boys 

Endeavour Trophy, Girls 

Surf Board Encouragement, Boys 

Surf Board Encouragement, Girls 

Best at Carnivals, Junior Boys 

Best at Carnivals, Senior Boys 

Best at Carnivals, Junior Girls 

Best at Carnivals, Senior Girls 

Best at Carnivals, Water 

Most Improved Carnival Competitor 

Swim Encouragement, Boys 

Swim Encouragement, Girls 

Junior Iron Person 

Senior Iron Person 

R & R Championship Trophy 

IIlawarra Life Saver of the Year 
Nomination Trophy 
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Andrew Astill 

Patricia McCarthy 

Simon Griffiths 

Catherine Sergeant 

Paul Bedwell 

Alicia McCormack 

Andrew Astill 

Matthew Potter 

Rochelle Gilmore 

Patricia McCarthy 

Melissa Bedwell 

Joel Overell 

Joshua Smith 

Alicia McCormack 

Adam Hampson 

Shane O'Brien 

Matthew Potter & Andrew Astill 
Patricia McCarthy & Rochelle 
Gilmore 

James Potter 



JUNIOR SECTION 

100% POINT SCORE ATTENDANCE AWARDS 

U/9 Years 

U/10 Years 

U/11 Years 

U/12 Years 

U/8 Years 

U/9 Years 

U/10 Years 

U/11 Years 

U/12 Years 

U/14 Years 

U/9 Years 

U/10 Years 

U/11 Years 

U/12 Years 

U/13 Years 

U/14 Years 

Amy Griffiths, Richard Griffiths, Sarah Griffiths, Nicholas 
Harnett, Joshua O'Brien & Anna White 

Beau Beckman & Ben Lioyd 

Laura Dalgleish, Jenna O'Brien, Matthew Skene, Kevin 
Sullivan & Russell White 

Justin Beckman, Scott Nicholls & Greg Sullivan. 

ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS 

Joshua Barnett, Murray Hannon, Mark Palmer, Owen 
. Rayner & James Rosolen. 

Sharne Easton, Michael Fairbairn, Stephen Fairbairn, 
Andrew Hall, Evin Herrmann, Mark Inskip, Kyle Moore, 
Melissa Murray, Melanie Sleigh, Ben Smith, Mathew 
Thomson & Scott Thompson. 

Candice Dinsdale & Matthew Sleigh 

Marrion Bell & Andrew Stephens 

Barry Bancroft, Gareth Dinsdale, Kurt Herrmann & Joel 
McManus 

Kane Goodall 

100% CARNIVAL ATTENDANCE 

Michael Astill, Paul Bedwell, Joel Overell & Melissa Potter 

Paul Astill, Alicia McCormack & Daniel Thompson 

Andrew Astill, Rochelle Gilmore, Adam Hampson & Joshua 
Overell 

David Gilmore, Benjamin Haran, Greg Harris, Patricia 
McCarthy & Matthew Potter 

Melissa Bedwell 

James Potter 

ILLAWARRA BRANCH TEAM REPRESENTATIVES 

Andrew Astill 
Melissa Bedwell 

Rochelle Gilmore 
Greg Harris 
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Matthew Potter 
Patricia McCarthy 



JUNIOR SECTION 

EXPRESSION OF GRATITUDE 

The success of the last season of 
activities in achieving our aims can be 
attributed to the continued support of 
our sponsors, donors and the advice 
and help of others. 

To this end I say, thanks to the 
following sponsors of trophies and 
donors -

- United Mineworkers Federation 
- Ron Kissell Family Meats 
- Baines Concrete 
- Helensburgh Bowling and Recreation 

Club 
- Helensburgh Workmens Club 
- Douglas Graham Realty 
- Mr and Mrs Harry Harris 
- Mr and Mrs Peter McDonald 
- Mr and Mrs Roy Gavel 
- Mr and Mrs Jeff lucke 
- The Hon Robert Tickner, M.P. 
- Mr Norm Bartlem 
- Mr lan Mc Manus, M.P. 
- Mrs Walsh 

And special thanks to -

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

the senior Club, for water safety 

Harley Dreghorn, for advice 

Evan Griffiths, for advice and 
attendance at Branch meetings 

Peter and Sandra McDonald, for 
continued support 

Mick and Irene Dezius, for 
continued support and also great 
supporters of the Walk-a-thon. 

all the Age Managers - Kerry, Paul. 
Bronwyn, Ron G, Ron M, David, 
Bernie, Steve Skene. 

helpers on the beach at pointscore. 

Rod Hampson and Steve Connor, 
for water safety at point score and 
board training. 

Rod Hampson, gear officer for 
carnivals 

Yvonne Dalgleish and Maree 
Osburne - clothing sales. 
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* 

* 

* 

Recorders, Sandra Connor, Judy 
Sullivan, and Lion Bedwell (point 
score) and Cathy Astill at carnivals. 

Steven McDonald, instructor, 
examiner and R&R training 

James Powell, march past coach 

It is appropriate at this point to 
acknowledge the work and effort that 
Harley Dreghorn has contributed to not 
only the senior Club but to the junior 
section over a long time. His expertise 
in Surf Club knowledge and advice has 
been outstanding in a wide range of 
areas and activities. 

Harley is a "doer" and very importantly 
a "peacemaker". These qualities have 
contributed to the growth of the Club 
and to the amalgamation of senior and 
juniors where there has evolved a 
successful working and social 
relationship amongst members of our 
Club. 

At our Presentation Night we 
acknowledged the time and effort made 
by Bernie Potter in training the beach 
competitors. Of course he was not 
alone, and I would also like to express 
my gratitude to all those who gave of 
their time in assisting on the beach, in 
the water, in the canteen and with 
carnivals. 

Of special note has been the work of 
Patricia and Bernie Potter in the running 
of the canteen, with the help of 
volunteers, so successfully. Also the 
work done by Maree Osburne and 
Yvonne Dalgleish in the selling of Club 
gear has been outstanding. They hope 
to have a good working system in 
operation by the start of the next 
season. 

Once again, I am extremely grateful to 
the work done by each of the 
committee members and their families. 
What has made the season so pleasant 
has been the friendly and cheerful 
manner in which people have performed 
their duties and given help. 



JUNIOR SECTION 

THE FUTURE 

We are still aiming to raise as much 
money as we can to support the Club in 
getting some form of a grant to extend 
the building. With the increase in 
activities for both the juniors and 
seniors, we are finding it increasingly 
more difficult to house some activities 
and to find suitable space to store 
valuable life saving equipment. 

For the Juniors, we aim to -

* 

* 

* 

* 

* 

Make swimming a priority by 
having more swimming and water 
opportunities. 

Encourage a greater number of 
water competitors at carnivals 

Have a number of novelty and fun 
events at our point scores. 

Run two new long distance events 
as a means of improving the 
endurance an confidence of our 
Junior members -

- a timed non-competitive one 
kilometre swim in a pool; 

- a 1500 metre run on grass. 

Continue to get more parents 
sharing in the responsibilities and 
joining in with social activities 
organised by the Club 

A final bit of advice to our Juniors -

"WINNERS NEVER QUIT 

AND 

QUITTERS NEVER WIN" 

John Bedwell 
CHAIRPERSON, JUNIOR SECTION 
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Seagull of the Year Andrew Astill and 
Sea gall of the Year Patricia McCarthy 

Evan Griffiths 
NSW BJA Superintendent 



STANWELL PARK SEA EELS 

The Sea Eels are now in their fourth 
season and still sanity does not prevail. 
Why do supposedly intelligent and 
mature people get out of a warm bed 
on Sunday mornings to swim at 
Coalcliff pool in water temperatures as 
low as 13 degrees C. The 54 members 
will give you 54 different reasons. 

Chairperson Mark "Gator" Wallace 
along with Club Captain Graham 
"Macca' McCrae kept interest high 
throughout the season. Gator's 
leadership along with his public 
speaking goes from strength to 
strength. 

Twenty swim meets plus the South 
Coast Championships with only one 
break for the Annual Surf Club Car Rally 
made for a busy season. 

The season started in late April, with 
time trials and a swim to the Coalcliff 
Bombie and back. The following 
meets included novelty events and 
mystery finals, all very well attended 
and contested in friendly and 
sportsperson like manner. Overall point 
score winner once again has gone to a 
lady member, Bridget Murphy, closely 
contested by Rod Hampson and Peter 
Lawrence. 

This season we had another increase in 
100% swim attendance, a total of 14 
in all. 

The most sought after Sea Eel motif 
mug still eludes many of our swimmers, 
try as hard as they may to buy, con or 
straight out cheat our handicapper, all 
efforts have failed and handicapper 
Bobo White along with the figures man 
Robert Pugh have once again conducted 
a fair and competitive point score. 
Bobo also looked after our finances and 
donations were made to both 
Helensburgh-Stanwell Park and Coalcliff 
Clubs. 

This season's delegates to the South 
Coast Winter Swim Association were 
the late Phil Anger, Klaus Herrmann and 
Dave Winner. We thank them for their 
attendance at meetings and keeping us 
well informed. 
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Congratulations and thanks to Jeff Prior 
who once again was most successful in 
raising funds from weekly raffles with 
varying prizes. 

Our patrons for the season were Frank 
Krinks, Bernie Ryan, Keith Gillett and 
Ron Kissell. We thank them for their 
interest in winter swimming. 

Donations were received from Ron 
Kissell and Keith Gillett. 

Socialising is as much a part of winter 
swimming as is the actual weekly dip in 
the pool. The Sea Eels, many with 
years of experience in this activity 
helped pass away the cool winter 
months with the regular get together 
back at the Surf ClUb, a visit was made 
to the Bulli Sea Lions, Wollongong 
Whales and we had two visits from the 
Corrimal Marlins. A family BBQ at the 
Coalcliff Surf Club proved very popular 
and should be repeated next season. 

The visit to the Bulli Sea Lions was 
most enjoyable by all who attended. 
The Bulli Club being a family club 
similar to ours, made both young and 
old members most welcome. 

Two Seafood Nights and a Beef and 
Burgundy Xmas in July were held 
during the season. Apart from 
providing fine food and entertainment, 
some monies were also raised. To 
provide evenings of this nature requires 
a large effort organising, purchasing, 
cooking and serving of meals. Room 
does not permit to name each person 
who helped but to those who assisted a 
special thanks and congratulations on a 
job well done. 

Special mention must be made of 
Stephen Milan Southern Ocean 
Seagoods and Greg and Craig Smith of 
Smiths Quality Seafoods for their 
assistance in purchasing the seafood, 
Ron Kissell for his carvery skills and 
generous donation and Rick Fleming of 
Flemings of Flemings Cakes, Thirroul. 



STANWELL PARK SEA EELS 

The South Coast Championships once 
again proved very successful for our 
club. The late Phil Anger won the Over 
70s and then gained a 2nd in the Over 
65s. It was Gold for the C grade relay, 
silver for the B and bronze to the A 
grade relay. Gator and Macca 
combined for bronze in the 
President/Captain relay and the over 
40s relay also 3rd. The club was 3rd 
outright in the championships. The 
members then drank Thirroul Surf Club 
dry, and then attempted to do the same 
at Clifton Hotel. 

This season none of our members 
travelled to Cottesloe, W.A. to contest 
the Australian championships. Whether 
it was the distance or the cost that was 
too much for our members, or they just 
wanted to give the other clubs a 
chance to make a name for themselves 
we will never know. 

Regrettably we have lost one of our 
foundation members, Phil Anger. Phil 
came up with the idea for the 
Helensburgh-Stanwell Park Surf Club to 
have a winter swim club four years 
ago, and we have not looked back 
since. Phil was our delegate to the 
SCWSA for four years and Vice 
President of the Association. Phil's 
successes at the South Coast 
championships will probably never be 
equalled, his friendship and association 
with the winter swim club will always 
be remembered. The Club has 
approached the SCWSA to have a 
perpetual trophy established in Phil's 
name. 

Peter McDonald 
Secretary 
STANWELL PARK SEA EELS 

RESULTS - 1992 SEASON 

Point Score 

Championships 

Open Championship 
Open Ladies 
Over 50s 
Over 40s 
Over 30s 
Under 18s 

Slippery Eel 

100% Attendance Awards 

1 st 
2nd 
3rd 

Bridget Murphy 
Rod Hampson 
Peter Lawrence 

Nathan Dalmar 
Carly Lawrence 
Keith Newell 
Barry Alien 
Graham McCrae 
Nathan Dalmar 

Ernie Valbusa 

Rick Dzopalic 
Ben Haran 
Bill Haran 
Don Harris 
Karlline Kissell 
Carly Lawrence 
Pam Lawrence 
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42 points 
40 points 
39 points 

Peter Lawrence 
Christine McDonald 
Bridget Murphy 
Robert Pugh 
Tiffany Pugh 
Ernie Valbusa 
Dave Winner 



FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 1992/93 

GENERAL ACCOUNT - STATEMENT OF EXPENDITURE AND RECEIPTS 

EXPENDITURE 

1991/92 1992/93 1991/92 
225.00 Affilliation 125.00 6779.26 

7.29 Bank Charges .05 1385.00 
868.30 Carnivals & comp 1522.50 12295.27 

2285.64 Club house 5794.10 754.00 
10094.60 Equipment 9245.75 

772.00 Exam charges 260.00 
1557.34 Insurance 1812.71 479.86 

243.50 Manuals 10.00 
637.60 Miscellaneous 122.57 1777.00 

1209.00 Patrol Sponsorship 1230.00 1190.00 
631.83 Postage 772.37 123.00 

1486.13 Presentation Night 1866.50 18433.96 
685 .73 Printing & stationery 2632.71 77 .50 

99 .57 Seminars 20.00 1882.74 
9223.96 Social activities 14861 .12 5499.50 

658.56 Telephone 669.07 
1882.74 Change floats 3124.60 557.00 
5499.50 Contra Members alc 8909.00 173.00 

10000.00 T/fer to IBD 
48068.29 52998.05 

3338.80 TO BALANCE 10464.76 

$51407.09 $63462.81 $51407.09 

GENERAL ACCOUNT - SUMMARY 

Balance as at 1.6.92 
Add Receipts 

Less Expenditure 
Balance as at 31 .5.93 

BANK RECONCILIATION 

CREDIT BALANCE as at 31 .5 .93 
Commonwealth Savings Bank Engadine 
ale 2164-90-5331 

Add Deposits since 

Less Unpresented Cheques 
BALANCE 

RECEIPTS 

1992/93 
Balance 1.6.92 3338.80 
Carnivals & comp 820.00 
Donations 9053.85 
Hire of Surf Club 722.45 
Govt grants 350.00 
Interest 170.93 
Interest IBD 451 .70 
Miscellaneous 79.50 
MemberShip fees 1719.00 
Sales, equipment 2500.00 
Sales. jackets shirts 115.00 
Social activities 21261 .03 
Telephone calls 49.20 
Change floats 3124.60 
Contra Members alc 8909.00 
T If Jack Mawson alc 607.75 
Contra Misc purchases 
Manuals 
IBD redeemed 

3338.80 
60124.01 
63462.81 
52998.05 

$10464.76 

2553.74 

9267.75 
11821.49 

1356.73 
$10464.76 

190.00 
10000.00 

$63462.81 

INVESTMENT ACCOUNT 

CREDIT BALANCE as at 31.5.93 
Commonwealth Saving Bank Engadine 
Ale 2164-5004-7212 
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$2000.00 



FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 1992/93 

JACK MAWSON MEMORIAL ACCOUNT FOR FIRST AID ROOM 

Balance as at 1.6.92 
Add Receipts 
Add Interest 

Less Bank charges 
BALANCE as at 31.5.93 

267.03 
342.70 

2.08 
611.81 

4.06 
607.75 

NOTE: This account is operated as part of the Club's General Account, and 
all funds received and expended are included in the General Account. 

GENERAL TRADING ACCOUNT 

1991/92 
19387.01 

950.00 
45.00 

481.55 
12.00 
90.00 
0.76 

1551.63 

EXPENDITURE 

Purchases 
Liquor licence 
Bar equipt 
Misc purchases 
Miscellaneous 
Change float 
Bank charges 

1992/93 
12406.75 

1697.00 
208.21 
153.53 
175.49 
50.00 

Contra - purchases 3864.31 
Rec'd for & paid to 

General Alc 813.50 
Dishonoured Chq & fees 66.00 

1991/92 
-0.40 

31799.01 

90.00 
42.14 

1551.53 

113.94 
78.60 

25517.85 19434.79 
11156.97 Profit on Sales 8483.73 

Tlfer to General Alc 555.42 

$33674.82 $28473.94 $33674.82 

BANK RECONCILIATION 
CREDIT BALANCE as at 31.5.93 

Commonwealth Saving Bank Engadine 
Alc 2164-90-7564 

Add Deposited since 

Less Unpresented Cheques 
BALANCE 

CASH VALUE OF STOCK IN HAND as at 31.5.93 

RECEIPTS 

1992/93 
Balance as at 1.6.92 
Bar sales 22916.50 
Donation 20.00 
BBO hire 5.00 
Hire of Surf Club 502.45 
Change float 50.00 
Bank interest 44.38 
Contra 3864.31 
Rec'd for Gen Alc 813.50 
Repaid dishonoured chq 

and fees 66.00 
Repaid Gen Alc 91/92 191.80 
Miscellaneous Sales 
Refund Misc Purchases 

7503.12 

1620.35 
9123.47 
9123.44 

0.03 

$1896.00 

$28473.94 

Note: Balance of funds remaining in General Trading Account at 31.5.93 were transferred to 
the Club's General Account; profit on sales is included in receipts from Social Activities, whilst 
donations, interest and receipts from hire of Surf Club are included with other receipts in the 
General Account. 
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FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 1992/93 

JUNIOR SECTION - GENERAL ACCOUNT 

STATEMENT OF EXPENDUITURE AND RECEIPTS 

EXPENDITURE RECEIPTS 

1991/92 1992/93 1991/92 1992/93 
25.90 Bank Charges 5.35 1425.85 Balance 1.6.92 1136.86 

2401.16 Canteen 2292.64 2238.69 Canteen 4932.25 
851.00 BranchlState fees 1629.00 6303.50 Shirts, costume sales 

25.00 Carnival fees 162.25 Discos 
Carnival drinks 115.25 1708.00 Donations 2948.30 

7576.30 Shirts, costumes 908.55 General fund raising 284.80 
Clothing for sale 2328.30 65.32 Interest 117.40 
Costumes for sale 2543.00 142.50 Interest IBD 
Shirts and caps 437.50 40.00 Miscellaneous 2042.25 

53.80 Rash Vests 1100.00 1245.00 Registration fees 1645.00 
53.20 Disco charges 150.00 Sales, rash vests 623.00 

670.00 Equipment 630.00 Sales, surf hats 578.00 
Equipment repairs 35.00 Sales, costumes 1856.00 

120.85 Miscellaneous 257.20 Sales, tee shirts 1240.00 
1935.99 Presentations/trophies2577.70 Sales, sun hats 84.50 

172.60 Printing & stationery 68.40 670.00 Sales, equipment 
Shopping Trip 877.00 594.15 Walkathon 

34.00 Trailer registration 200.00 Rebank float 
330.00 Contra members 330.00 Contra members 
200.00 Change floats 200.00 Tlfer Comm Bank alc 3231.75 

3.00 Adjustment Cheque 
Tlfer open new alc 3231.75 

14452.80 
1136.86 TO BALANCE 

18358.09 
3362.02 

$15589.66 $21720.11 $15589.66 

JUNIOR SECTION GENERAL ACCOUNT - SUMMARY 

BALANCE as at 1.6.92 
Add Receipts 

Less Expenditure 
BALANCE as at 31.5.93 

BANK RECONCILIATION 
CREDIT BALANCE as at 31.5.93 

Commonwealth Savings Bank Engadine 
Alc No 2164-1002-4761 

Less unpresented cheques 
BALANCE 

IBD redeemed 

1136.86 
20583.25 
21720.11 
18358.09 
B§6z.0z 

3692.02 

330.00 
$3362.OZ 

CASH VALUE OF CLOTHING STOCK AVAILABLE FOR SALE at 31.5.93$1600.00 
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$21720.11 



FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 1992/93 

STANWELL PARK SEA EELS - GENERAL ACCOUNT 

STATEMENT OF EXPENDITURE AND RECEIPTS 
(For period 2.2.92 to 1.4.93) 

EXPENDITURE 

1991/92 1992/93 
20.00 Affiliation fees 30.00 
60.00 Carnival fees 74.00 

6.93 Bank charges 9.55 
1433.10 Miscellaneous 783.53 

375.15 Presentation Day 545.20 
130.00 Social visits 117.96 
79.00 Raffle prizes 175.95 

Seafood Night (92) 2018.13 
Beef & Burg Night 1422.56 
Seafood Night (93) 2286.99 

2104.18 7463.87 
..§.2.83 TO BALANCE 1504.00 

$2187.01 $8967.87 

GENERAL ACCOUNT - SUMMARY 

BALANCE as at 2.2.92 
Add Receipts 

Less Expenditure 
BALANCE as at 1.4.93 

BANK RECONCILIATION 
CREDIT BALANCE 1.4.93 
lIIawarra Credit Union Alc 62567 

Bobo White, Trellsurer, Sell Eels 

AUDITORS STATEMENT 

1991192 
90.50 
40.00 

719.40 
410.00 
927.11 

$2187.01 

RECEIPTS 

1992/93 
Balance 82.83 
Donations gifts 150.00 
Fines 22.95 
Genl fund raising 832.50 
Membership donations 421.00 
Miscellaneous 619.50 
Seafood Night (92) 2475.00 
Beef & Burg Night 1616.00 
Seafood Night (93) 2748.00 

82.83 
8885.04 
8967.87 
7463.87 

$1504.00 

$1504.00 

$8967.87 

Audited IInd found correct liS per vouchers IInd records presented 

EVAN GRIFFITHS, 
Hon. Auditor 
20 July 1993 
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*ROBERTSON, J.S. 
*HOPKINS, D. 
*KELLY, Miss A 
*GORDON, W 
*ALBERS, Mr 
*LOGAN, J 
*WARRAN, C 
*KEOGH, J. 
*GILDEA, R. 
*MAWSON, J.W. 
*HARPER, F. 
*HARPER, D. 

* Deceased 

ALLEN, Renee 
BARNETT, Hilton 
BEAUMONT, Kieran 
BEDWELL, Andrew 
BEDWELL, John 
BIRSS, Adam 
BLIZZARD, Nicole 
BOYLE, Scott 
BURKE, Don 
BURKE, Karen 
BURKE, Peter 
BURKE, Ron 
CAPAAN, Patrick 
CHRISTIE, Adam 
CONNERY, David 
CON NOR, Steven 
COO TEE, Chantal 
COOTEE, Inez 
COWAN, Peter 
CUNNINGHAM, Chris 
DALGLEISH, Jason 
DAVIS, Stephen 
DENHAM, Laura 
DENING, Kylie 
DENING, Michael 
DEZIUS, Grant 
DREGHORN, Wayne 
DUFFY, Natalie 
DZOPALlC, Rick 
EMMETT, Chris 
ENGLARO, Marc 
FAIRBAIRN, Leah 
FITZGERALD, Mark 

BRANDMAN, John 
HARRIS, Don 

MEMBERSHIP 

LIFE MEMBERS 

*WILLlAMSON, Hal 
ASMUSSEN, Con 
*KINNELL, George 
*REDSHAW, K 
*REDSHAW, C. 
*FIELD, Sid 
*CANNON, Tom 
* RUSSELL, Bruce 
* ANGER, Phil 
HUNT,BiII 
*CLARKE, Alby 
CHAPMAN, Keith 

Shown in order of election 

ACTIVE MEMBERS 

FROUD, Anne-Maree 
FROUD, Jenny 
GAFFNEY, Greg 
HALL, Melanie 
HARAN, Joanne 
HARAN, William 
HARRIS, Simon 
HAWKEY, Natalie 
HERRMANN, Karl 
HERRMANN, Klaus 
HOUSE, Kathy 
JOHANSEN, Greg 
KEYES, Shane 
LAMPARD, Samara 
LAWRENCE, Carly 
LAWRENCE, Peta 
LAWRENCE, Peter 
LITTLE, Judith 
LUCKE, Jeff 
LUMSDEN, Joel 
LUMSDEN, Kane 
MAJOR, Craig 
McCARTHY, Greg 
McCARTHY, Louise 
McCARTHY, Mark 
McCRAE, Graham 
McDONALD, Christine 
McDONALD, Matthew 
McDONALD, Peter 
McDONALD, Steven 
MORTON, Kevin 
MURDOCH, Graham 
O'GRADY, David 

ACTIVE RESERVE MEMBERS 

MERCER, Graham 
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NEWELL, Keith 
MORTON, Lance 
KING, Bill 
PHILLlPS, Bryant 
KOHLHARDT, lan 
KING, Keith 
McCABE, Andrew 
THORN, Jim 
GRIFFITHS, Evan 
DAINTRY, Terry 
PHILLlPS, Will 
BEE HAG, Peter 
WHITE, Robert 

PARIS, Natalie 
POTTER, Luke 
POTTER, Sharon 
POWELL, Chris 
POWELL, James 
POWELL, Jannine 
POWELL, Jason 
POWELL, Rhiannon 
PRITCHARD, Craig 
PROUDFOOT, Lee 
PUGH, Mathew 
RASMUSSEN, Clint 
RODDEN, Nick 
ROSE, Angela 
RUSSELL, Sidah 
SAUNDERS, Darren 
SHORTEN, Stephen 
TEUDT, Monica 
THOMPSON, Hector 
THOMPSON, Mark 
THOMSON, Michelle 
TOBY, Nicole 
TURNER, Kylie 
TURNER, Usa 
TURNER, Peter 
WALLACE, Mark 
WALSH, Luke 
WARNCKEN, Mark 
WATTS, Meikle 
WEST, Adam 
WHITE, Matt 

RYAN, Mark 



BECKMAN, Justin 
BEDWELL, Nathan 
BROWN, Jason 
CONNERY, Leesa 
CON NOR, Kylie 
DALGLEISH, Kelly 
GILMORE, Warren 

MEMBERSHIP 

CADET MEMBERS 

GOODALL, Kane 
LAWS, Steven 
MacLEANAN, Alexand 
MURPHY, Bridget 
NEWELL, Samantha 
POTTER, James 
SCOTT, Geraldine 

SERGEANT, Michael 
SERGEANT, Tim 
SULLlVAN, Tracey 
TA YLOR, Andrew 
THOMSON, Alison 
TURNER, Christy 
WIEDERSEHN, Sarah 

ASSOCIATE AND LONG SERVICE MEMBERS 

ANGER, David 
ASTILL, David 
BARLOW, Debra 
BARLOW, Michael 
BARNETT, Andrew 
BEEHAG, Carol 
BLACKWELL, Ernie 
BOYLE, Lee-arn 
BRANDWOOD, Jack 
BUCKLEY, Matt 
BURKE, Eddie 
CANNON, Barry 
CAVANAGH, Richard 
CHAMPION, Kevin 
CHRISTIE, Undsay 
CLARKE, John 
COLLlNS, Clive 
COOK, Ann 
COOK, Graham 
COOK, Oscar 
CREAGAN, Mark 
DALGLEISH, Graham 
DALGLEISH, Yvonne 
DEZIUS, Michael 
DEZIUS, Irene 
DO DD, Bill 
DOHERTY, Simon 
DORAN, Anne 
DORAN, Phil 
DREGHORN, Harley 
DREGHORN, Lorna 
DUFFY, Michael 
DUN FORD, Paul 
FACKENDER, Col 
FITZGERALD, Alan 
FITZSIMONS, Keith 
FORSHAW, Jim 
FRANKLAND, Albert 
GILLETT, Keith 
GILLETT, Mary 
GILLETT, Trevor 
GLASSON, Bob 
GRIFFITHS, Lloyd 
GRIFFITHS, Marian 

GRIFFITHS, Ron 
GRIFFITHS, Sheryl 
HAMPSON, Rod 
HAND, Greg 
HARRIS, Gail 
HEARNDEN, Kevin 
HENDRY, Roger 
HENDRY, Todd 
HILL, lan 
JARDINE, George 
JARDINE, Harry 
JARDINE, William 
KEYES, Paul 
KRINKS, Frank 
LANE, Shanus 
LARKIN, Matt 
LAWRENCE, Pam 
LE BRETON, Peter 
LUCKE, Brenda 
MALCOLM, Robert 
McARTHUR, Chris 
McCORMACK, Debra 
McCORMACK, Ron 
McCOSKER, Roslyn 
McDONALD, Sandra 
McHUGH, Marlene 
McHUGH, Michelle 
McLEOD, Ron 
McMANUS, Eddie 
McMILLAN, Jack 
MERCER, Lal 
MERCER, Reg 
MILLS, Peter 
MOONEY, Greg 
MURPHY, John 
O'BRIEN, Des 
O'GRADY, Usa 
ODDY, Mark 
OSBURNE, Maree 
OWEN, Phil 
PAVET, Dick 
PERERA, Luke 
PERRITT, Doug 
PHILLlPS, Louise 
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PHILLlPS, Lynne 
PHILLlPS, Peter 
PHILLlPS, Phyllis 
PIKE, Bruce 
PI PER, Brian 
POTTER, Bernard 
POTTER, Patricia 
POTTER, Paul 
POTTER, Tanya 
POWELL, Elizabeth 
POWELL, Jan 
POWELL, Jim 
POWELL, John 
PRESTAGE, William 
PRIOR, Jeff 
PROUDFOOT, Robert 
PUGH, Robert 
RAE, John 
REDSHAW, Barry 
RIDDELL, Jack 
RULE, Barry 
SAMPSON, Sid 
SMITH, William 
SNEYD, Tom 
SPEECHLEY, Don 
SULLlVAN, George 
THOMPSON, Grant 
THOMPSON, Katrina 
THOMPSON, William 
THORPE, Wayne 
TRAVISS, Kristine 
VALBUSA, Ernest 
WALKER, John 
WALLACE, Bronwyn 
WALSH, Michael 
WALSH, Michelle 

. WARDMAN, George 
WHITE, Kerry 
WHITT AKER, Roy 
WILLlAMSON, Robert 
WILSON, Warren 
WOOD, Geoff 
WOOD, George 
WRIGHT, Jack 



ASTILL, Andrew 
ASTILL, Michael 
ASTILL, Paul 
BAN CROFT, Barry 
BARNETT, Joshua 
BEAUFILS, Damien 
BECKMAN, Beau 
BECKMAN, Nathan 
BEDWELL, Melissa 
BEDWELL, Paul 
BELL, Marrion 
BELL, Richard 
CHISNELL, Craig 
CHISNELL, Mark 
CONNOR, Loren 
DALGLEISH, Laura 
DEAN, Ashley 
DECKER, Luke 
DECKER, Nicole 
DINSDALE, Candice 
DINSDALE, Gareth 
EASTON, Shame 
FAIRBAIRN, Michael 
FAIRBAIRN, Stephen 
FARDY, Erin 
FARDY, Laura 
GILMORE, David 
GILMORE, Rochelle 
GRIFFITHS, Amy 
GRIFFITHS, Richard 
GRIFFITHS, Sarah 
GRIFFITHS, Simon 

MEMBERSHIP 

JUNIOR SECTION 

HALL, Andrew 
HAMPSON, Adam 
HANNON, Sandra 
HARAN, Ben 
HARNETT, Nicholas 
HARRIS, Greg 
HARRIS, Sussan 
HERRMANN, Evan 
HERRMANN, Kurt 
INSKIPP, Mark 
LANE, Melissa 
LLOYD, Ben 
LLOYD, Tim 
McCARTHY, Luke 
McCARTHY, Patricia 
McCORMACK, Alicia 
McMANUS, Joel 
MOORE, Kylie 
MORAHAN, Amanda 
MURRAY, Melissa 
NICHOLLS, Scott 
O'BRIEN, Jenna 
O'BRIEN, Joshua 
O'BRIEN, Shane 
O'HALLORAN, Sean 
OSBURNE, Nicole 
OVERELL, Joel 
OVERELL, Josh 
PALMER, Mark 
POTTER, Matthew 
POTTER, Melissa 
POWELL, Gwynneth 

RAYNER, Owen 
ROBBERDS, Brooke 
ROBBERDS, Carly 
ROSOLEN, James 
RYAN, Sean 
RYDER, Christopher 
RYDER, Michelle 
SERGEANT, Kate 
SERGEANT, Pat 
SKENE, Matthew 
SKENE, Nicole 
SLEIGH, Matthew 
SLEIGH, Melanie 
SMITH, Ben 
SMITH, Joshua 
STEPHENS, Andrew 
SULLlVAN, Angela 
SULLIVAN, Greg 
SULLlVAN, Kevin 
THOMAS, Chantel 
THOMAS, Usa 
THOMAS, Mark 
THOMPSON, Daniel 
THOMPSON, Scott 
THOMSON, Mathew 
WEST, Aaron 
WEST, Siobhan 
WHITE, Anna 
WHITE, Russell 
WOOD, Ben 

UNDER 7 YEARS EDUCATIONAL MEMBERS 

ASHLEY, Sally 
BARLOW, Cassandra 
BEAUFILS, Danielle 
BRANDMAN, Stuart 
CHAPMAN, Mitchell 
CLARK, Rellim 
COOK, Jonathan 
COOK, Simon 
CREAGAN, Jamie 
DUGAN, Mark 
EASTON, Ryan 
ECCLES, Sarah 

FAIELLA, Bryce 
FAIRBAIRN, David 
FARDY, Amy 
FITZGERALD, Lauren 
GITTOES, James 
HALL, Alison 
HAMPSON, Erin 
HANNON, Amanda 
HUMPHRIES, Laura 
LANE, Rebecca 
LEGGETT, Kriselle 
L1NKE, Jay 

McGREGOR, Tarrant 
MINTER, Kirsty 
MORAHAN, Catherine 
MURRAY, Louise 
ORROCK, Luke 
ROBBERDS, Daniel 
THOMPSON, Gemma 
THOMPSON, Nathan 
WALSH, Cheyne 
WHITE, Edward 
WOOD, Ashley 
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